
South State Street MGP Site 
Legal Document Ready for Review 

 
The Department of Ecology invites you to review an amendment to a legal agreement. 
The amendment requires development of a cleanup action plan and design documents 
to address contamination at the South State Street Manufactured Gas Plant (MGP) site  

on the Bellingham waterfront. 

South State Street MGP Site 
Legal Document Ready for Review 
The Department of Ecology invites you to review 
an amendment to a legal agreement with the City 
of Bellingham and Puget Sound Energy. The 
amendment requires development of a cleanup 
action plan and design documents to address con-
tamination at the South State Street MGP site. 

In January 2019, under the existing legal agree-
ment, the City and PSE completed a report describ-
ing the results of environmental investigations and       
evaluating cleanup options. The next step in the 
cleanup process is to develop a cleanup action plan.  
After public review of the cleanup action plan, the 
City and PSE will develop design documents.   

Comments	accepted:	
March 18 - April 16, 2019 

Submit	comments	online	at:	
bit.ly/Ecology-SouthStateStMGP-Comments2019 

Ecology’s	South	State	Street	MGP	webpage:	
bit.ly/Ecology-SouthStateStMGP 

 Amendment and review locations 
 Site details and contact information 

Toxics Cleanup Program 
913 Squalicum Way, Unit 101 
Bellingham, WA 98225 


